
  

Carlton Way, Cambridge,   CB4 2DE 
 

School Telephone: 01223 359568 

Email:    office@arbury.cambs.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher:  Ben Tull 
5.3.21 
 
Dear Parents/Carers of children in EYFS, 
 
Curriculum Information – from 8th March 2021 
 
Thank you for your support over the past weeks with remote learning.  We are delighted to be having 
children back in school from Monday 8th March.  Mr Tull’s letter earlier this week outlined key practical 
arrangements, and also noted our priorities for the curriculum and learning for the 3 weeks of the Spring 
Term which remain.  Brief information is in the table below:  
 

Week 
beginning 

English Maths Topic PE Whole-
school 
events 

8th March ‘Poles Apart’ – writing 
about different polar 
animals. 
 
Recapping sh, ch, th 
and ng.  

Learning to 
recognise, write, 
represent and 
compose 
numbers 6 and 7.  

Learning about 
animals from the 
Polar Regions, 
exploring ice and 
building igloos. 

Balancing and 
carrying bean bags 
and balls.  
 
Dough Disco. 
 

Mrs Rawlins’ 
assembly – 
Mon / Wed / 
Fri 
 
Census 2021 

15th March ‘One Day on Our Blue 
Planet… in the 
Savannah’ – writing 
about lions.  
 
Learning ‘ai’ and ‘ee’. 

Learning to 
recognise, write, 
represent and 
compose 
numbers 8, 9 and 
10. 

Learning about 
animals from the 
African Savannah, 
comparing hot and 
cold places, 
collages using 
warm and cold 
colours. 

Throwing and 
catching. 
 
Dough Disco. 
 

Mrs Rawlins’ 
assembly – 
Mon / Wed / 
Fri 
 
Red Nose Day 
Shakespeare 
Week 

22nd March ‘Snail and the Whale’ 
– retelling the story 
and writing about the 
illustrations. 
 
Learning ‘igh’ and 
‘oa’.  

Number bonds to 
10.  

Learning about 
animals from the 
ocean, talking about 
ways to protect 
ocean animals and 
having a virtual trip 
to an Aquarium. 

Dribbling and 
kicking balls. 
 
Dough Disco. 
 
 

Mrs Rawlins’ 
assembly – 
Mon / Wed / 
Fri 
 
Census 2021 

Wellbeing 
and 
creative 
activities 
ongoing 
over the 3 
weeks 

Use of outdoor spaces as much as possible – we will resume Forest School (Class 1 – Thursday, Class 2 
– Wednesday) so please make sure named welly boots and waterproof trousers are in school 
Drawing / painting / making 
Time to talk and share ideas/reflect 

 

 
Helping your child at home: 
Please continue to encourage your child to read at home each day, and also to do 3-4 minutes on 
Numbots. We will be back to aiming for our 5 reads each week and our first check of the reading diary will 
be on Friday 12th March. 
 
We know that returning to school for children who have been learning at home may well be something 
which they have concerns about.  Do remind them to talk to their teacher or Teaching Assistant if they are 
worried about anything. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Miss Sheldon and Mr Sapsford 


